
PAGE  
2

   
        

          TOWN OF STANFORD                      

                                  ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS     
MEETING OF April 11, 2012

Present: Larry Clark – Chair 

               Kathryn Zeyher


     Jim Myers


     Toni Liberta 


     Adam Munderback

Also present Mr. Thomas Dewhirst

Meeting opened: 7:30 pm

Minutes:  The minutes from February 08, 2012 and March 14, 2012 were reviewed and a motion to approve both was made by Toni Liberta. Seconded by Kathryn Zeyher. All present in favor.
 NEW BUSINESS:


TOWN OF STANFORD FIRE DISTRICT- 6098 Route 82- Applicant is represented by Mr. Spencer Hall. Mr. Hall explains that the firehouse is building onto the existing furnace room to make more room for storage and putting the oil tank inside. They would like an 11’3” side variance.  The Board asks that the area be staked out so they can visit the site. Mr. Clark motion is for a Public Hearing on May 09, 2012, at 7:30 pm. Seconded by Jim Myers. All in favor: Unanimous.  
PUBLIC HEARING:


RUSS, JOHN – 210 Hobbs Lane – applicant needs a variance for an existing shed. Mr. Russ explained that he is putting an outdoor shower on the opposite side of the shed but found that there was no permit for the shed when it was put up before he bought the home.  Therefore, he needs a 7 ft. sideline variance. The Public Hearing opened and a neighbor, Cassondra Cruger-204 Hobbs Lane- handed out a packet of paperwork that she read aloud to the Board. Ms. Cruger stated that she was objecting to the request of the variance because she felt that the shed itself was too close to her property. She stated that the previous owner, Mr. Parise, who applied to have a shed placed on the property 25’ from her property line did not comply with his application and placed the shed only 3 to 6 ft. from her property line.  She states that this shed “violated the Town code in all aspects”. She also stated that the applicant has already constructed a major part of the shed expansion and should not be allowed to continue. She feels that the applicant created his own hardship and reads from the Zoning code, 163-13, that relief should not be granted to address a self-created hardship. 
 Mr. Clark asks Mr. Russ, that since the shower is on the other side of the shed, maybe he could move the shed to the other side of the shower. Then he would not need any type of variance and it would keep the good faith in the neighborhood.  Mr. Russ agrees to look into the suggestion. Mr. Clark also suggests that the Board keep the Public Hearing opened until next month, and if Mr. Russ cannot move the shed due to any type of financial difficulty that he can come back and continue to dispute his case.  Mr. Russ agrees. Mr. Clark motions to keep the Public Hearing opened until May 09, 2012. Seconded by Kathryn Zeyher. All present in favor. 

WEINSTEIN, ROSEANNE – 97 Cold Spring Road – applicant is requesting a boundary line change.  She explains that she would like to add 8.73 acres to her existing non-conforming 1.28-acre lot.  This action will eliminate the nonconformity of her lot in terms of area, but will increase the degree of nonconformity in terms of road frontage.  Ms. Weinstein owns both properties.  Mr. Clark reads the letters that he received on this matter. The first one from the Planning Board stating that they recommend the Zoning Board to approve the variance for the non-conforming decreased frontage, but with a suggestion that Ms. Weinsten volunteer to agree not to ever subdivide the property at 97 Cold Spring Road.  The second letter from Ms. Weinstein stated that she felt she was forced into the decision of saying yes to the agreement of not ever subdividing her property. If she did not agree to this, she felt that they would have dismissed her application of the Boundary line change that she was hoping to do. Ms. Weinstein also felt that if she agreed to this, it would inhibit the future sale of the property. The third letter, received before the meeting, from the Planning Board, states that they withdraw all recommendations to grant Roseanne Weinsteins request for a variance, since she did not agree to the suggestion of not ever subdividing that property. 
 The Public Hearing opened and no one objected to Ms. Weinsteins request for the variance. Mr. Clark stated that the Board agreed that the application was not unreasonable and made a motion to approve the variance of the non-conforming decreased frontage of 97 Cold Spring Road to 100.57ft. Seconded by Adam Munderback. All present in favor. 

There being no further business of the Zoning Board of Appeals meeting of April 11, 2012, Jim Myers motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Seconded by Kathryn Zeyher.  All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm

                     Respectfully Submitted:     Mona Lantz 

                                                ZBA Secretary

                Approved:  ________________________________ 


